

CITY OF VENICE

401 W. Venice Avenue (941) 486-2626

Venice, FL. 34285-2006 Fax (941) 480-3031

Office of the Mayor

August 20, 2019

Florida Department of Transportation

To Whom It May Concern:

The City of Venice and the Venice Police Department are both aware of and support the annual Christmas Boat Parade on December 7, 2019 with a rain date of December 8, 2019. To successfully hold this parade, the KMI Bridge and the Venice Avenue Bridge will have to be opened for an extended period of time beginning at approximately one hour after sunset and lasting for approximately 2 ½ hours. The Circus Bridge will be in the down position during the entire event.

This was approved by City Council by a unanimous vote at a public meeting on September 10, 2019 and was reviewed and approved by the Venice Police Department.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

John W. Holic Mayor, City of Venice

Thomas Mattmuller Venice Police Chief